
REPRESENTATION 
 
By email 19/12/22  
Good afternoon 

 

Following our meeting with the planning team on 7th December, I am emailing to share the specific 
details we require for the drop-off area being included as part of the development of the land next 
to my school. Below are the specific points:- 

• We need it to be a long lay-by, not a conventional car park shaped as a square/rectangle 
area with parking bays - it needs to be a one-way road from the existing road next to school 

• We need a gate at the start and end/exit of the road to the lay-by so we can control access 
during the school day 

• As the new one-way road arrives at the side of the school site, behind the existing house, we 
need lots of parking bays all in parallel along a lay-by (at least 40 parking bays)  

• Parents will drive down the one-way road, arrive at the lay-by and temporarily pull into a 
parking bay while their child gets out o f the car onto a pavement/path. Once out of the car, 
the parent then continues along the one-way round to exist the area back onto the main 
highway. We do not want a car park which parents park on and get out of their cars - instead 
we want a 'drop-off' system 

• A gate will need to be installed where the pavement arrives into the school site, where a 
member of staff will be based to welcome the children from the lay-by into the school 
grounds 

If you require any further information / clarification regarding this, please drop me a reply email. 

 

Can I also please ask for a meeting to discuss the community facility which is also detailed within this 
development? We discussed the concept of a floodlit multisport area for the community to use 
during evenings and weekends which would be located within our existing school field.  

 

Thank you 

 

Mr A.Clewer 

Head Teacher 

01922-270-077 

 



 

 

I am committed to ensuring a work/life balance for myself and 
my colleagues. 

I am sending this email at a time convenient for me. Please 
respond at a time convenient for you. 

Landywood Primary School 

 

 

 

School Address: Landywood Primary School Holly Lane Great Wyrley WS6 6AQ This e-mail 
message is confidential and for use by the addressee only. Any opinions or comments 
expressed are the writer's own and do not represent the official view of the school. If you 
received this email in error, please notify office@landywood.staffs.sch.uk immediately. Internet 
e-mails are not necessarily secure. Landywood Primary School does not accept responsibility 
for changes made to this message after it was sent. Whilst all reasonable care has been taken 
to avoid the transmission of viruses, it is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure that the 
onward transmission, opening or use of this message and any attachments will not adversely 
affect its systems or data. No responsibility is accepted by Landywood Primary School in this 
regard, it is the responsibility of the recipient to carry out such virus and other checks as it 
considers appropriate.  
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